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Grenville's miscellaneous and nondescript adminis-
tration was but short-lived. Its one notable man was
Fox; but he survived his appointment as Foreign
Secretary only eight months. He lived just long
enough, on the one hand, to win the cordial regard of
the King by the inimitable charm of his personality,
and, on the other hand, to dispel the illusion—under
which he had laboured for fourteen years—that Eng-
land could have peace with France for the asking. He
eagerly negotiated with Napoleon, but could get
nothing from him. He kept out of Continental en-
tanglements, and saw Prussia overwhelmed at Jena
without lifting a finger to save her. Under his in-
fatuated pacificism Britain became an object of hatred
and contempt among the peoples of Europe. Although,
however, in his proper sphere of foreign affairs Fox
was an unmitigated failure, in another sphere he aided
in the accomplishment of a noble work. This work
was that to which V/illiam Wilberforce had consecrated
the talents and energies of his devoted life—namely,
the abolition of the slave trade—the achievement of
which was completed in March, 1807.
The passing of this Act was almost the last per-
formance of the Ministry. For Grenville had raised the
spectre of Catholic Emancipation. On this question he
was a zealot, and he brought it forward well knowing
that it would certainly drive Sidmouth out of his
Cabinet, probably entail his own resignation, and pos-
sibly send George III. into a lunatic asylum. Sidmouth
went. George was furiously angry; tie not only de-
clined to consider the matter, but demanded from
Grenville a promise never to mention it to him again.
This promise Grenville declined to give, and was
accordingly compelled to resign. Sheridan, who lost a
well-paid post when the Ministry fell, remarked with
some feeling: " I have known many men knock their
heads against a wall; but I 'never before heard of a
man collecting bricks and building a wall for the

